The significant role and benefits that ISP and Connectivity Providers bring to ICANN
At a time when the GNSO Review has led to discussions on structural reform,
there’s a clear need to understand the significant, broad role that the Internet Service Provider and Connectivity Providers (ISPCP) Constituency fulfil within the ICANN environment. 

Such an appreciation does not challenge or question the role of the ISPCP within the Commercial Interest Group as set out in the joint proposal submitted to the ICANN Board by the ISPCP, BC, and IP Constituencies along with the ALAC and NCUC.
The aim is to clarify what the ISPCP bring to the table in addition to the contribution they make within GNSO policy discussions, and explain how their influence also helps supports ICANNs broader responsibilities and interest as part of the technical community. 
The need to maintain that role must be a prerequisite within any reform proposal and supports the view that ISPCP must continue to be recognised as either a distinct constituency within the Commercial Interest Group, or as a key stakeholder group in some form or the other.
Regardless of how that’s realised the ISPCP must continue to be recognised as distinct entity within ICANN’s structure for the following reasons.

· It represents a clearly identifiable group of users who bring a specific perspective to policy development which differs from other constituent parts of the Commercial User Group.
· The ISPs should not only be viewed as ‘users’ of the Internet but are also and mostly providers of critical infrastructure which places them in a unique position.

· To date the ISPCP have brought their technical expertise and supported ICANN on a broad range of issues through active participation in workshops and events that include IPv6, ENUM, DNS Wild Cards, handling of DoS attacks etc.

· Within ICANN the specific focus for ISPCP members extends well beyond GNSO Policy, and includes IANA aspects, ASO, RSTEP and SSAC activities.
· The ISPCP were able to respond to a request for help when ICANN experienced technical problems with the initial roll-out of 4 letter gTLDs. The fact that the ISPC existed as a recognised community greatly assisted in providing a fast response
· Without the ability to recognise ISPs as a specific entity within ICANN it will prove more difficult for ISPs to engage within the technical evaluation of registry services, which would then become dominated by the supplier community.

· Without some form of distinctive recognition within the ICANN community, it will not prove possible to sustain the desired outreach and linkage through local and regional ISP and Connectivity Providers associations. The agenda and format adopted for ISPCP Constituency meetings specifically facilitates discussions on key ICANN issues with the local community. Its considered very unlikely that smaller ISPs would be attracted by an agenda set by a broad business community
In summary the ISPCP community supports the concept of broad business representation through a Commercial User Group and will look to play its part within that organisation in order to develop policy. However the ISPCP consider that maintaining recognition of its very specific role and wider focus within that framework remains a key requirement for the ICANN in order to meets its broader objectives. 
